


PURPOSE OF THE VERNAL CITY TAX INCREASE 

 The sole purpose of the proposed tax increase is to pay for the Home-
less Tax levied by the State Legislature.  The State is forcing cities and counties 
throughout Utah to pay for services provided to the homeless shelters in Salt 
Lake County, Ogden and St. George. Even though Uintah County operates it’s 
own local homeless shelter, the State is levying the tax on Uintah County and 
Vernal City. Vernal City’s share of the new tax is $18,200 per year. 
 Even with this increase, Vernal City remains in the lowest 10% property 
tax rates of Cities in the State.  Vernal City taxes account for about 5% of your 
total property tax bill. If the Homeless Tax is eliminated or Vernal City be-
comes exempt, city officials commit to lowering the property tax rate similarly. 
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